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PRINCIPAL’s REPORT 
 
From Miss Kelly 
 
A couple of weeks ago, 3 reception boys appeared in my office requesting 
a meeting. I gladly sat down and listened to them as they spoke to me 
about how they wanted some new equipment for the Junior Primary play 
area – specifically: 
4 shovels with metal handles 
1 bridge 
2 fake crocodiles 
Last week I typed up a letter, as the boys spoke to me, that we sent off 
to the local hardware stores asking if they had any shovels in stock that 
we could purchase and if they knew where we might find a bridge and 2 
fake crocodiles…Today we, received a response from Rynnes, so the boys 
and I proceeded to head off to visit the store to check out what they had. 
The boys were very excited, as you can imagine, and were extremely 
pleased to be able to purchase 2 new metal shovels. The boys had such 
a fabulous learning experience and couldn’t wait to get back to class to 
share what had happened with their classmates and teacher. 
 
After the recent Adelaide show, I had a visit from 2 boys at the opposite 
end of the school asking for a meeting to discuss an observation they had 
seen whilst presenting cattle. The boys had noticed that some of the 
better-dressed sites had matching caps instead of Akubras. We all know 
how nice an Akubra can look, but this year we had different shades of 
brown and the students noticed that this may have had a small impact 
on the judging. The two-year 11 students spoke to me in our meeting 
about why they believe having caps would be more beneficial for 
students here at Jamestown Community School when presenting at the 
show and other reasons for Ag students. Their argument in favour was 
very clear, organised, and made such a good argument, I allowed them 
to design a possible cap from which they are now awaiting a quote for 
costs. 
 
Both of these experiences, whilst different, have allowed students here 
at Jamestown Community School to have a positive say in school 
improvements and has allowed the students to be involved with either 
all of or part of a process. This has provided our students with an 
authentic learning experience in so many ways that excite them, provides 
a great example of student agency, and further builds trust between both 
staff and students, demonstrating the positive relationships we value 
here at Jamestown Community School. I hope that there will be many 
more experiences such as these over the upcoming terms and years. 
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DIARY DATES – Term 3 
 
Week 9  19/8/22 to 23/8/22 
Monday  -SAPSASA Track & Field @ 

Adelaide 
   -R-6 Hip Hop Lessons 
Tuesday to Wednesday 
   -Yr 3/4 Camp @ Wallaroo 
Wednesday to Friday 
   -Yr 5/6 Camp @ Warradale 

& Zoo Snooze- Postponed 
Wednesday -Fast 5 Netball Mid North @ 

GHS 

Thursday  -PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
NATIONAL DAY OF 
MOURNING 

Friday   -Bizzy Bugs 
   -Donut Van 
   -R-4 Forrest Day 
 
Week 10 26/9/22 to 30/9/22 
Monday  -R-6 Hip Hop Lessons 
Tuesday  -School Photos with Clive 

Palmer 
   -SAPSASA Tennis/Cricket 

Training @ Jamestown 
Wednesday -R-12 Reports go home 
Friday   -Last day of Term 3 
   -Whole School Assembly 
   -Early Dismissal 2.10pm 
 

Term 4 
 
Week 1 17/10/22 to 21/10/22 
Thursday  -Yr 8 & 10 Immunisation 

Catch-ups 
Friday   -R-6 Assembly – Yr 3/4 Class 

hosting 
 
Week 2 24/10/22 to 28/10/22 
Monday   -Yr 3/4 & 5/6 Tennis Carnival 
Tuesday  -2023 Reception & Yr 7 

Information Night from 
5.30pm 

 
Week 3 31/10/22 to 4/11/22 
Monday & Tuesday 
   - Reception Transition 

Meetings  
 
 
 

 
T 

Upcoming Student  
Free Days 

Term 4 Week 5 
Friday 18/11/22 

 



 

 

Enjoy the photos of the reception boys on their visit to Rynne’s Hardware to check out the shovels. 

School Holidays 
As this is the last newsletter before we end Term 3, I hope that everyone has enjoyable and safe holidays 
creating fabulous memories with those important to you. We look forward to seeing our students return on 
Monday, October 17. 
Early Dismissal on Friday, September 30th for the last day of Term 3. 

 
Have a great fortnight 
Kelly 
Principal 
 

R-6 NEWS  
 

EXCURSIONS 
The Year 2/3 students spent 
Wednesday 14 September at Appila 
for Caltowie Corridors of Green. 
Another great day with the students 
being very tired at the end of the day. 
Thanks to Mrs Lehmann, Renee and 
Narelle for attending and Darryl for 
driving the bus.  
 

CAMPS 
The Year 3/4 students have enjoyed 
an overnight camp to Wallaroo on 
Tuesday and Wednesday this week. 
Lucky there is a day off on Thursday to 
enjoy a sleep in. The students had lots 
of fun. Thank you to Mr Slade, Mrs 
Lehmann and Merryn for attending.  
 

 



 

 

Unfortunately, due to the Public Holiday announcement on Thursday 22 September, we have had to postpone 
the 5/6 camp to Adelaide. They will now attend camp in Week 9 of Term 4. We have been lucky enough to 
secure the same bookings so look forward to camp as a bonus at the end of the year. The camp will be from 
Tuesday 13 December to Thursday 15 December with the students staying at West Beach and Zoo Snooze 
respectively.   
 
 

 
BELONGINGS 
Students are leaving a number of belongings at school. They are reminded to take their jumpers and containers 
home at the end of each day. Please ensure all items are labelled.  
 
ASSEMBLY 
Assembly will not be held this week (Friday 23 September) as the Year 3/4 class are due to host and they will 
only be at school for two days this week and Friday is one of them! So the year 3/4 class will host assembly in 
Week 1 next term. Thank you for your understanding. There will be an R-12 end of term assembly on Friday 30 
September with early dismissal from there at 2.10pm. 



 

 

A reminder that students are not allowed onto school grounds until after 8.30am. Thank you for your 
cooperation. 
 
Should you have any queries or issues, please do not hesitate to contact me at the school or via email 
jillian.hudson336@schools.sa.edu.au  

 
Jillian Hudson 
R-6 Coordinator 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7-9 NEWS 
 

TRANSITION 
Our Middle School Transition parent information session has now been scheduled for Tuesday 25th October 
2022 at 5:30pm. This session is for any students transitioning into our middle school in 2023. If you cannot make 
this session, please contact me and I will organise a pack to be sent home with your child. Information about 
our transition interviews will also be given at this session. The Reception Parent Information session will occur 
at the same time & a sausage sizzle will follow both presentations. Please contact me at the school if you need 
further information.  
 
REPORTS 
Teachers have been busy writing the mid-semester reports. Reports will be sent home with your child 
Wednesday of Week 10. Please spend some time reading through the comments and book an interview with 
your child’s teacher if you would like to discuss anything in more detail.  
 
HATS 
It’s that time of year again when we require students to wear a hat whilst outside for PE lessons, recess, and 
lunch. Please make sure your child has a hat that is not torn, or have graffiti on it, and is labelled. Hats are 
available for purchase from the front office.  
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If you need to discuss any concerns, issues, or would like to share any successes, please contact me via the front 
office or by email (Morgan.Slattery157@schools.sa.edu.au).  
 
Enjoy the sunshine.  
 
Morgan Wallis 
Yr 7-9 Coordinator 

 

10-12 NEWS  

 
JCS International Trip 2023 CAMBODIA   
 
2023 Students of our senior school have been 
invited to attend a service trip to Cambodia in 2023! 
 
JCS is excited to announce that we have the 
opportunity to take interested and energetic 
students to Cambodia on a service trip, supported by 
Projects Abroad in 2023. 
 
The opportunity is open to all current Year 9,10, 11 & 
12 students. 
 
Whilst in Cambodia you will be teaching English at a 
local primary school and working on renovation 
projects. You will also partake in sightseeing of the 
incredible Angkor Wat, Siem Reap markets, 
countless temples and have the chance to learn 
about the devastating history of the Cambodian 
genocide. 
 
If you think you might like to be a part of this once-
in-a-lifetime opportunity, please speak to me or 
send me an email to 
Danya.McKay149@schools.sa.edu.au 
 
To secure a place, expressions of interest are to be 
confirmed by Thursday 29 September Week 10.   
 
An online information session will be held Monday 
26th September Week 10 at 7pm via Microsoft 
Teams. 
 
Please see the flyer attached for the link & confirm your attendance to me via email or message. 
 
Also, please watch this space for opportunities to contribute to upcoming fundraising events which will go 
towards the cost of the trip. 

The 2019 Service Group to Cambodia & 

some progress shots of their completed 

works below. 

mailto:Morgan.Slattery157@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 

 
We look forward to discussing this exciting opportunity with prospective participants and parents. 
 
HOLIDAY REVISION SESSIONS 
It’s that time of the year again – revision sessions for exam-based subjects have been promoted to the year 12 
students as a great way to consolidate their learning this year. JCS offers financial assistance to attend these 
sessions, making the trainings more accessible. All students need to do is present their invoice for the training 
fees to Mrs Hams and she will organise a 50% subsidy (capped at $200 per student).  
Go to www.adelaidetuition.com.au  for the list of courses on offer. 
If students don’t attend, the time dedicated towards revision doesn’t change – these holidays will be different 
for our year 12s, with the year’s work to review for those with upcoming exams, and those without, will have 
considerable assessment tasks to work on as the clock winds down on their final year of schooling. 
 
COURSE COUNSELLING FOR 2023 
Printed copies of Subject Choices for 2023 have been sent home with students, and accompanied follow up has 
been detailed on the letter attached. If there are further enquiries, please let me know.  
 
YEAR 12 JUMPERS FOR 2023 
 

Our Year 11 class are still refining the design for their year 12 jumpers for 2023. The students have lead the 
design process for these garments, however they are not ready to confirm the order details just yet. Details will 
be sent out to families as soon as possible.  
 
10-12 CALENDAR EVENTS 

• CAMBODIA TRIP 2023 Online Information Session Monday, September 26th, week 10  

• School Photos Tuesday, September 27th, Week 10 

• SATAC & interstate enrolments close (at initial rates) Friday, September 30th, Week 10 

• Year 12 SWOTVAC Week Week 3, Term 4 

• Year 12 Breakfast & Farewell Assembly Thursday, October 27th, Week 2, Term 4 

• Year 12 Exams Week 4 and 5, Term 4 

If you would like to discuss anything further, please don’t 
hesitate to email me 
Danya.McKay149@schools.sa.edu.au or make an 
appointment via the front office. 

 
Danya McKay 
10-12 Coordinator  

 

SCHOOLS WETHER COMPETITION  
 
Selected Year 9/10 Agriculture students recently attended 
the Royal Adelaide Show to compete in the School Merino 
Wether and the Young Judges Competitions, which were 
held on the 6th – 8th of September.  

http://www.adelaidetuition.com.au/
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The show team accompanying Mr Paynter 
consisted of Ebony Case, Sam Richmond, Maisie 
Wilson, David Duncan, Sophie Harvey, Cody 
Paynter, Bailey Rogers, Chelsea Williams, and 
Catrina Duncan as the assisting parent.  
 
Over the three days, students prepared and 
showed the schools wethers and participated in 
the wether handling and young judges 
competitions. 

 
Congratulations to Ebony, who was selected for the 
finals of the handling competition, putting her in the 
top 18 handlers out of over 200. Students were 
allowed time on Wednesday evening to explore the 
Adelaide showgrounds.  
 
Thank you to Stacy & Donna Bradtke and Tim & Lisa 
Hall for providing this year’s wethers for the show, 
and thank you to the organisers of this year’s Wether 
Competition. The students would also like to thank 
Mrs Duncan for attending the show, Mr Leon Hams 
for transporting the wethers and everyone involved 
in making this opportunity possible. A big thank you 

to Mr Paynter for all his time and effort in making this opportunity possible.  
 
David Duncan 
Yr 10 Ag Student/Student Leader 
 

SAPSASA NEWS 
 
On Monday the 19th of September Aiden H, Fury K, 
Marcus C and Ella H competed in the North Eastern 
SAPSASA Athletics in Adelaide.  Marcus C finished 5th in 
the 1500m, Fury K finished 7th overall in the 100m, Ella 
finished 10th in shot put and  Aiden finished 5th in Discus.  Marcus C and Fury K were also apart of the 100m 

relay team. A fantastic effort by all involved. Many thanks to Amanda Bowman and Emily 
Piggott for supervising the North Eastern team and to our parents for taking students down 
and providing them this amazing opportunity.  
 
Congratulations to Thomas C who has made the SAPSASA Cricket team. Unfortunately, 
SAPSASA tennis trials were cancelled due to rain last week. There will be another trial on 
the 27th of September at the Jamestown Tennis courts. We wish all those trialling good 
luck.  
 
Tamara Schmidt 
SAPSASA Coordinator 



 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER – TERM 3 
 

TERM 3 
Week 9 Week 10 

Wednesday  21/9  Wednesday     28/9  

Thursday       22/9 Public Holiday Thursday          29/9  

Friday             23/9  Friday               30/9 Jenni-Lee Case 

PLEASE ARRIVE BY 10am. If you are unable to work the day you are rostered, PLEASE, arrange a swap & contact 
Julie Kelly via the school on 86642746. Volunteer time required is 10am -1.30pm.  Thankyou for volunteering 
your time to help in the CANTEEN & whole JCS community.  Roster is subject to COVID-19 
restrictions/regulations.   
PLEASE NOTE:- Full canteen menu on FlexiSchools & the also the JCS Website 
DONATIONS:  The following goods are appreciated as they are used regularly:-   Puff pastry, sausage meat, 
mince meat, shredded cheese, 5lt ice cream, burger rolls, hotdog rolls, cheese & bacon rolls, garlic bread, mayo, 
cake mixes, icing sugar, butter, eggs, Zooper Doopers & TNT’s. Along with items listed for “Thursday Specials” 
ie; spuds, cabbage, carrots, capsicums, sour cream, chilli sauce, spring rolls.  All donations can be left at the 
front office. 
THANKYOU: We would like to thank all Parents who donate goods to the canteen and the Parents who 
volunteer their time in the canteen to help Julie out.  
WEDNESDAY MEAL DEAL 
Hot Dog & Drink (ABC Apple or Orange)      $6.00 
THURSDAY CANTEEN SPECIALS 
Week 9 – Chicken Nuggets        $0.60 each 
with tomato sauce 30c, tubs of chilli sauce $1.00 or tubs of sour cream $1.50 
Week 10 – Spagetti Bolognaise        $6.00 
with Garlic Bread extra $1.00 
(Please note that the Thursday Specials have all moved back a week due to our School Closure day on Thursday 
25/8 - Week 5, sorry for any inconvience caused) 
EVERY FRIDAY 
Every Friday Pizza Slices (Ham & Cheese or BBQ Chicken)   $2.50 per slice 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JAMESTOWN JUNIOR CRICKET 
REGISTRATION EVENING 2022/23 Season Thursday 22nd September, 2022 

PLEASE NOTE:- This event that was previously advertised to be on Thursday the 22nd 
of September, 2022 from 4pm has now been CANCELLED due the Public Holiday, a link 
will be made available shortly for families to register their player via this link.  This will 
be advertised in the newsletters in Term 4. 

BUNDALEER MOTORCYCLE CLUB 
FAMILY RIDE Sunday 25th September, 2022 

PLEASE NOTE:- This event that was previously advertised to be on Sunday 25th of 
September has been CANCELLED due to the site being too wet, with more rain coming 
this week. Possibly re-scheduled for mid October. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 


